
Jonesville Downtown Development Authority 

Regular Meeting  

Minutes of May 14, 2024 

 

Present: Don Toffolo, Anthony Smith, Gerry Arno, Penny Sarles, Joe Ruden, Chris Fast  and Abe 

Graves.      

 

Absent:   Mary Ellen Sattler and one vacancy 

 

Also Present: Jeff Gray  

 

Chairman Don Toffolo called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m. 

 

Chris Fast  made a motion and was supported by Joe Ruden to approve the agenda as presented.  All in 

favor.  Absent:  Mary Ellen Sattler.  Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Abe Graves and supported by Penny Sarles to approve the minutes of March 12, 

2024 Regular Meeting.  All in favor.  Absent:  Mary Ellen Sattler.  Motion carried.  

 

A motion was made by Penny Sarles and supported by Abe Graves to accept the financial report through 

March 31, 2024.  The report shows revenue and expenditure activity for the month of March and fiscal 

year-to-date.  All in favor.  Absent:  Mary Ellen Sattler.  Motion carried.  

 

Anthony Smith made a motion and was supported by Joe Ruden to recommend that City Council approve 

the proposed FY 2024-25 budget, as recommended by the Budget Committee.  All in favor.  Absent:  

Mary Ellen Sattler.  Motion carried.  

 

Riverfest updates were provided by Don Toffolo.  Crafters will be in Carl Fast Park;  the car show will be 

on Water and North Streets;  Food vendors will be located along US-12 in the downtown block (along 

with one in Carl Fast Park and one on Water Street);  River races;  Riverfest Pageant;  Cornhole 

Tournament;  Carnival Rides;  Grosvenor House tours and Civil War reenactment;  Book sale at 

Jonesville District Library;   Jonesville Community Schools will be selling old jerseys;  Paddle to school; 

Stem Boat Races;  and a Pancake Breakfast at Jonesville Presbyterian Church.  Jonesvilleriverfest.com 

provides all of the information for the weekend.   

 

Manager Gray provided updates. 

 

The next scheduled DDA Meeting is Tuesday, July 9, 2024 at 8:30 a.m.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:59 a.m. 

 

Submitted by, 

 

 

Cynthia D. Means 

Clerk 

  


